# IVRY-SUR-LE-LAC

# **Municipal Newsletter – May 2023**

I want to know more about my municipality!

### Notice of Mailbox Relocation

Please be advised that Canada Post will be moving the seven sets of mailboxes located at 601 chemin de la Gare. They will be relocated to 628 chemin de la Gare.

Major work is planned for the City Hall at 601 chemin de la Gare, making the move necessary to ensure the safety of users and Canada Post employees.

The move has been postponed until late June or early July.

### On the calendar

The next Council meeting will be held on Monday, June 19 at 7:30 p.m. The Mayor and Council members will welcome you at City Hall, 601 chemin de la Gare. It is also possible to attend by videoconference. We invite you to consult the public notice that will be published on June 12, for all the details.

https://ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/en/news-and-public-notices/

The project to move the City Hall building to 628 chemin de la Gare is progressing. This move will involve major work that will require careful planning with the various stakeholders involved in this historic adventure. Watch for the notice boards that will soon be installed for this purpose.

The current site will be replaced by a brand new construction that will begin during the summer.

On another note, work on chemin Lacasse / Montée Daoust is scheduled to begin in early June. We are working in collaboration with the stakeholders to facilitate local traffic despite the work. Keep an eye on the "info-travaux" tab on the home page of our website! The new schedule will be published there before the work begins.

# Sweeping and lining of public roads

Road sweeping is scheduled for the end of May if the weather remains good! The street leneage work will be done afterwards.

### Residual materials collection schedule

As of now, the frequency of collection has been adjusted. The black bin will be collected every two weeks. The green bin will continue to be collected every two weeks, alternating with the black bin. The brown bin will be collected every week. This new collection frequency is seasonal and is effective until September inclusively. Visit <a href="https://ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/en/residual-matter/">https://ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/en/residual-matter/</a> for more details.

# **Update - Dog Licensing**

The administrative team is currently working on the dog license file issued in the territory. Therefore, you may receive a communication to this effect, to ensure an update our files.

## Opening of the municipal landing and washing station

With the good weather, we are pleased to announce that the municipal landing and washing station are now open. Here is the schedule for the season, where we will be open 7 days during the busiest periods.

From May 9<sup>th</sup> to July 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2023 Sunday to Saturday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

July 3<sup>rd</sup> to September 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2023 Sunday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday and Tuesday closed. Wednesday to Saturday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

September 3<sup>rd</sup> to October 31<sup>st</sup>, 2023 Sunday to Saturday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

It is very important to make sure that your file is complete and that your payment is paid to the administrative team, before you show up, or before the delivery of the boat by your authorized dealer. Use this address to send your payment by Interac transfer to: <a href="mailto:comptabilite@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca">comptabilite@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca</a>

### Quebec's year-round waste reduction week for 2023!

During the month of May, the Front commun québécois pour une gestion écologique des déchets is organizing the first Quebec symposium on source reduction on May 25 at the InterContinental Hotel in Montreal. During a full day, 10 speakers and specialists will attempt to answer the ultimate question: Source reduction, utopia, or possibility? To register, follow this link: https://fcqged.org/colloque-sur-la-reduction-a-la-source/





### What about trampolines on the lake?



According to the Municipal Zoning By-law, 2013-060 (Section 158), a dock or raft (the definition of raft includes water trampolines) is permitted as an accessory equipment to all residential use classes. An application for an accessory equipment permits from the Urban Planning Department is required prior to installation. The by-law sets out rules of application with respect to number, location, size, maintenance, environment, and safety.

In short, if there is a raft, a launching ramp, or a trampoline in addition to the dock, the sum of the surface areas of all these accessory equipment's must not exceed 32.5 m2.

Visit the municipality's website to submit your permit application via the Voilà! platform accessible from the home page: https://ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/ by selecting the type of permit: Work on the shoreline and littoral.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Urban Planning Department at the following address: <a href="mailto:inspecteur@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca">inspecteur@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca</a> or at 819 321-2332 ext. 3702.

### Quebec Week for the Disabled



The Semaine québécoise des personnes handicapées is celebrated from June 1st to 7<sup>th</sup>, 2023. The spokesperson for the Week, Rosalie Taillefer-Simard, and the ambassador, Luca Patuelli, invite you to highlight this edition under the theme "Contribute 100%".

Did you know that more than one million people have a significant and persistent disability that makes them likely to encounter barriers in carrying out their activities? Society is not always adapted to their needs. This is why the *Semaine québécoise des personnes handicapées* highlights the challenges that still exist. It highlights the actions that must be taken to make our world more inclusive. Because even today, we must continue to act to improve the social participation of people with disabilities.

All actions taken count more than you can imagine, whether they are individual or collective. Recognize the range of abilities of people with disabilities so that they can

exercise full power over their lives. Take every opportunity to reduce the barriers they face.

Your caring and actions can help a person become involved in society, be independent, take their place and feel good about themselves.

In a more inclusive world, people with disabilities can achieve. Let them contribute to 100% of their abilities!

Visit www.Québec.ca/sqph

### Le P'Tit Train du Nord - Repair work on our territory

We would like to remind you that major work to improve drainage and pave the road surface has begun on the Le P'tit Train du Nord linear park in our MRC. The work, which will last approximately 14 weeks, concerns a section of 18.4 km, between chemin Renaud (km 52 in Sainte-Agathe-des-Monts) and the Lac-Carré station (km 70 in Mont-Blanc).

MONDAY MAY 15 Complete closure Sainte-Agathe sector (km 52) to Mont-Blanc (km 70) A bypass will be put in place (see below)

- PARTIAL OPENING Please respect the closures.
- Opening from Sainte-Adèle station (km 25) and going SOUTH (Bois-des-Filion).
- Be careful at street crossings, there may be sand and gravel.
- CLOSED north of the Sainte-Adèle train station to Val-Morin (km 36).
- Open from Val-Morin (km 36) to La Macaza (km 118)
- CLOSED north of La Macaza (km 118) to Mont-Laurier (km 201)

Please respect the signs in place.

\_

IMPORTANT NOT TO TRAVEL in the closed areas, the high water has caused damage, erosion, and risk of stalling the trail.

Beware, an area to avoid, repair work on the P'tit Train du Nord is planned. The section of the linear park trail between the municipalities of Sainte-Agathe-des-Monts and Mont-Blanc will be paved. This section will be closed for several consecutive weeks during the summer. A detailed communication will be issued by the MRC des Laurentides and on our website in "trail conditions" for the obstructions and detours.

For more information please visit: https://ptittraindunord.com/

## Dandelion Challenge - A perfect excuse to postpone lawn mowing!



We invite you to join the efforts of other municipalities and let your dandelions grow for a month to help our local pollinators after a particularly harsh winter. Dandelions, the first flowers to bloom in the spring, are an important source of pollen and nectar for the survival of these insects: the mortality rate of honeybees has more than doubled this year, from 20-30% to 65% in some hives.

Dandelions are also good for humans! Try them as a spring green to replace spinach in any dish.

# Other topics of interest

If you have topics you would like to see covered in a future newsletter, let us know and we will be happy to prepare an article.

If you have any comments, please do not hesitate to contact the municipal team!

Thank you again for your confidence and know that it is a real pleasure to represent you!



Mayor,
André Ibghy
Municipalité d'Ivry-sur-le-Lac
Tél. (819) 321-2332
maire@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca